November 26, 2008
 
Dear Maple Avenue Resident,
 
The City of Noblesville recently made some changes to its Long-term Control Plan that will affect the implementation of sanitary and storm sewer improvement projects. One of these changes arose out of engineering conflicts with stormwater pipes located underneath Conner Street. As a result, Maple Avenue will become part of the storm sewer project area. By moving certain aspects of the stormwater infrastructure project to Maple Avenue, the City will have an opportunity to provide improvements to Maple Avenue and reduce overall construction time for the project. However, the City recognizes that the construction impacts on Maple Avenue will have a direct result on you, the residents.
 
The City is committed to engaging neighborhood residents in the planning for Maple Avenue and keeping you up-to-date about various aspects of the project. To assist with this, we are hosting a public meeting about the project on December 10th.  The meeting will include a presentation about project details, as well as an open-house style opportunity to interact with project team members and provide input. The City will also be looking for representatives from each block to serve on an Advisory Committee, so please give some thought to who may best represent the views of your block.  Details about the Advisory Committee will be discussed at the meeting.
 
Meeting Details:
 
December 10, 2008 at 7:00 pm (meeting will conclude no later than 8:30 pm)
 
City Hall, Room 214 & 213
16 South 10th Street
 
If you are unable to attend the meeting, materials from the meeting will be available on the project website shortly after the meeting.  The website, www.cityofnoblesville.org, will be routinely updated with any new information as the project progress, so please continue to check back.  If you have any questions throughout the project please contact Mike Hendricks at 776-6353.
 
We look forward to seeing you in a few weeks.
 
Sincerely,
 
Michael S. Hendricks
 
Mike Hendricks, Utility Director
Phone: (317) 776-6353
Email:  Mhendricks@noblesville.in.us

